
November 27, 2021 
Notes from CEC Committee Meeting 
CEC presentation review for All Accessibilities Meeting on December 13, 2021, at 4 PM PST 
 
 
Attendance: Grant T. Area 9 CEC Alternate Chair (District 8), Jerry S. Area 9 CEC Chair (District 8), Michael 
M. Past CEC Chair (Area 9), Sharon S. Area 9 CEC Secretary (District 8).  
 
 
 

Ongoing Business:  

1. Jerry, Grant, and Michael M. have been asked to share CEC group efforts at the “All Accessibilities” 
Zoom meeting held on the 2nd Monday at 4pm (December 13, 2021). Jerry reviewed the CEC 
PowerPoint presentation with group.  

2. Michael shared some specifics on the history portion, and she will contact Cookie for further 
information. 

3. Jerry will send PowerPoint to Michael and Grant. 
4. Jerry suggested it may be possible to present at PRASSA’s virtual meeting this year and will investigate 

this. 

5. Committee members discussed the value of our recent joint committee meetings to support 
efforts of all committees involved. The General Service Office format has the CEC and 
Technology as subcommittees, under the Accessibilities’ Committee umbrella, and using this 
format seems to be working for us as well. 

6. Group discussed letter and literature recommendations for Nursing Home mailings. Jerry 
received positive feedback from the email he sent to all the CEC committee members and 
group agrees to send the cover letter and literature specified.  

7. Within the next week, Grant and Michael will send Jerry addresses of Nursing Homes in their 
specific areas and Jerry will include these with the San Bernardino County mailings. When he 
receives total numbers, he will have cover letter printed and order the pamphlets to be 
included in the mailings: “AA for the Older Alcoholic” (P-22), “This is AA” (P-56) and “Is AA for 
Me” (P-36). 

8. Michael suggested ongoing contacts with Nursing Homes and Senior Centers going forward, 
perhaps every 4 or 5 months, to determine ongoing literature and AA needs of elder alcoholics. 
She suggests having volunteers reach out to facilities, in their areas, to maintain contact and a 
consistent presence of the Elder Committee’s efforts. Michael steps up as a volunteer for her 
area- thank you, Michael! 

9. We welcome new committee members- please pass the word in your districts and at your 
meetings. 

  

 

Yours in Grateful Service,  

Sharon S. CEC Secretary 


